DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

The Honorable Anne Marie White Assistant Secretary for Environmental Management U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Ms. White:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to provide opening remarks at the hearing on the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing also will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Mr. Jeffrey Griffin
Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Field Operations
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Mr. Griffin:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Ms. Betsy Connell
Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary
for Regulatory and Policy Affairs
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Ms. Connell:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Mr. Dae Chung
Deputy Assistant Secretary for Safety,
Security, and Quality Assurance
U.S. Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Mr. Chung:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Samilt

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Mr. Ted Wyka
Principal Deputy Associate Administrator for Safety, Infrastructure, and Operations U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Mr. Wyka:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Mr. Todd Shrader Manager, Carlsbad Field Office Environmental Management 4021 National Parks Highway Carlsbad, NM 88220

Dear Mr. Shrader:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Euce Hamilton

Chairman

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



April 22, 2019

Mr. Jack Zimmerman Deputy Manager for Idaho Cleanup Project Environmental Management 1955 Fremont Avenue Idaho Falls, ID 83415

Dear Mr. Zimmerman:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board will hold a public hearing to discuss the safety of waste processing and storage at defense nuclear facilities. The public hearing is scheduled for May 22, 2019, at the Board's Washington, DC, headquarters.

We invite you to appear at the hearing to discuss the Department of Energy's actions to strengthen the safety posture of solid nuclear waste operations. The format for this hearing will include you or your designee responding to questions from Board members. The Board will post the agenda for the public hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov, and may update the agenda as it finalizes hearing preparations. The Board will keep you apprised of any changes or updates.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Timothy Dwyer (202-694-7148) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have any questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman